
Dear SOA Group and Health Candidates: 

The SOA’s Education Executive Group and the Group and Health Examination 
Committee have decided to extend the Group and Health exam transition by an 
additional exam session because of the difficulties encountered due to the COVID-19 
pandemic.  The GH transition will now go through the Fall 2021 exam session.  Here are 
the FSA Curriculum Changes with the Group and Health conversion rules, shown 
towards the bottom of the page:  https://www.soa.org/programs/curriculum-
changes/fsa-track-changes/ 

You continue to have the option to withdraw from your July 2020 exam if you feel 
uncomfortable participating due to the COVID-19 virus. You have up until 48 hours 
before your exam time to request a voucher or a refund.  Refund requests received less 
than 48 hours prior to your scheduled exam appointment will not be accepted. 
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